

# FHSMUN 46

# UNITED NATIONS SECURITY COUNCIL

# STRENGTHENING THE ENFORCEMENT OF INTERNATIONAL LAW AND THE EFFECTIVENESS OF INTERNATIONAL COOPERATION

Author: Isaiah Sloan

February 2025

## Introduction: The UNSC and Its Role in Upholding International Law

The United Nations Security Council (UNSC) occupies a central position in the global governance framework, tasked with maintaining international peace and security. Since its establishment in 1945, the UNSC has faced significant challenges in enforcing international law and fostering cooperation among states.<sup>1</sup> Although the Council has had successes, such as implementing resolutions that facilitated peacekeeping operations, it has also encountered criticism for its inability to enforce decisions and ensure equitable participation among member states. These criticisms have been amplified in light of evolving global threats, including cyber warfare, climate-related security risks, and the proliferation of non-state actors.<sup>2</sup>

The enforcement of international law through the UNSC is deeply tied to the political will of its member states, particularly the five permanent members (P5) who hold veto power. This dynamic has resulted in instances of both effectiveness and paralysis.<sup>3</sup> For example, the Council's ability to address aggression in Kuwait in 1991 stands in stark contrast to its limited response to conflicts in Syria and Ukraine. This dichotomy underscores the importance of examining the factors contributing to the UNSC's successes and failures in upholding international law.<sup>4</sup>

## Historical Context and Challenges in International Law Enforcement

The origins of the UNSC's mandate to uphold international law can be traced to the aftermath of World War II. The atrocities of the war underscored the necessity of a global institution capable of enforcing norms and ensuring accountability. The adoption of the UN Charter established the UNSC's authority to implement binding resolutions under Chapter VII, empowering it to authorize military and non-military measures to address threats to peace. This framework was intended to provide a robust mechanism to deter aggression, resolve disputes, and promote international stability. The adoption of the UN charter established the UNSC's authority to implement binding resolutions under Chapter VII, empowering it to authorize military and non-military measures to address threats to peace. This framework was intended to provide a robust mechanism to deter aggression, resolve disputes, and promote international stability.

However, the Council's effectiveness in enforcing international law has often been undermined by geopolitical rivalries and the veto power wielded by its five permanent members (China, France, Russia, the United Kingdom, and the United States). During the Cold War, ideological divisions paralyzed decision-making, leading to gridlocks on critical issues. For example, the Korean War of the early 1950s saw the UNSC authorize collective military action under Resolution 84, primarily because the Soviet Union was absent during the vote. This rare moment of consensus contrasts sharply with subsequent decades of deadlock, as seen in the

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>1</sup> United Nations, n.d. "Maintain International Peace and Security | United Nations." https://www.un.org/en/our-work/maintain-international-peace-and-security.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>2</sup> "Security Council Must Be More Transparent, Inclusive to Address Conflicts, Crises, Speakers Stress in Open Debate on 15-Nation Organ's Working Methods | Meetings Coverage and Press Releases." 2023. September 5, 2023. https://press.un.org/en/2023/sc15401.doc.htm.
<sup>3</sup> Stewart Patrick, Anjali Dayal, and Katharina P. Coleman, *Rethinking the United Nations Security Council: A Framework for Strengthening* 

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>3</sup> Stewart Patrick, Anjali Dayal, and Katharina P. Coleman, *Rethinking the United Nations Security Council: A Framework for Strengthening Multilateralism* (New York: Carnegie Endowment for International Peace, 2023), accessed January 2, 2025, https://carnegie-production-assets.s3.amazonaws.com/static/files/Patrick et al UNSC Reform v2 1.pdf.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>4</sup> O'Connell, Mary Ellen. n.d. "Enforcing the Prohibition on the Use of Force: The U.N.'s Response to Iraq's Invasion of Kuwait." NDLScholarship. https://scholarship.law.nd.edu/law\_faculty\_scholarship/317/.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>5</sup> United Nations. n.d. "Uphold International Law | United Nations." https://www.un.org/en/our-work/uphold-international-law.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>6</sup> United Nations. n.d. "Chapter VII: Action With Respect to Threats to the Peace, Breaches of the Peace, and Acts of Aggression (Articles 39-51) | United Nations." https://www.un.org/en/about-us/un-charter/chapter-7.

Council's inability to address conflicts in Vietnam and Afghanistan effectively.<sup>7</sup>

The end of the Cold War brought renewed optimism for the UNSC's role in global governance. The Gulf War in 1991, marked by the unanimous adoption of Resolution 678, demonstrated the Council's capacity to enforce international law against Iraq's invasion of Kuwait.<sup>8</sup> Countries like France and the United Kingdom played pivotal roles in mobilizing support for the resolution, emphasizing collective security. Yet, this period of relative unity was short-lived, as the UNSC faced challenges in adapting to new security threats, including terrorism, cyberattacks, and the impacts of climate change.<sup>9</sup>

The rise of non-state actors, including terrorist organizations and private military companies, further complicates the enforcement of international law. The UNSC's efforts to combat terrorism, as seen in Resolutions 1373 (2001) and 2178 (2014), demonstrate the challenges of addressing transnational threats in a fragmented international system. <sup>10</sup> Countries like Denmark and Pakistan have contributed to these discussions, emphasizing the need for a holistic approach that includes capacity-building and the prevention of radicalization. These challenges highlight the need for innovative strategies and stronger international cooperation.

## Case Studies: Successes and Failures in UNSC Enforcement

Success: The Role of Resolution 1244 in Kosovo

One notable success of the UNSC in enforcing international law was the adoption of Resolution 1244 in 1999, which authorized an international civil and military presence in Kosovo following the NATO intervention. The resolution established the United Nations Interim Administration Mission in Kosovo (UNMIK), which was crucial in stabilizing the region, rebuilding governance structures, and promoting human rights. Greece, as a neighboring state, supported efforts to ensure regional stability despite its complex relations with Serbia. UNMIK's achievements in fostering economic development and reconciliation highlight the potential of international cooperation under UNSC auspices.

While the Kosovo intervention is often cited as a success, it also raises questions about the principle of state sovereignty. Russia and China opposed the intervention, arguing that it set a dangerous precedent for undermining territorial integrity. This debate continues to influence UNSC deliberations, as seen in the context of Crimea's annexation by Russia in 2014 and subsequent resolutions that failed to secure unanimous support.<sup>12</sup>

Failure: The Syrian Civil War

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>7</sup> "The United Nations in Korea | Harry S. Truman." n.d. https://www.trumanlibrary.gov/education/presidential-inquiries/united-nations-korea.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>8</sup> United Nations Security Council. *Resolution 687 (1991): Iraq-Kuwait*. New York: United Nations, April 3, 1991. Accessed January 26, 2025. https://www.un.org/depts/unmovic/documents/687.pdf.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>9</sup> "The National Security Strategy of the United States of America." 2003. April 29, 2003. https://georgewbush-whitehouse.archives.gov/nsc/nssall.html.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>10</sup> United Nations Security Council Counter-Terrorism Committee Executive Directorate. *CTED Fact Sheets: April 2023*. New York: United Nations, April 2023. Accessed January 2, 2025.

 $https://www.un.org/securitycouncil/ctc/sites/www.un.org.securitycouncil.ctc/files/cted\_factsheets\_april\_2023.pdf.$ 

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>11</sup> Nato, n.d. "NATO's Role in Kosovo," NATO, https://www.nato.int/cps/en/natolive/topics 48818.htm.

<sup>12 &</sup>quot;KOSOVO AND THE CHALLENGE OF HUMANITARIAN INTERVENTION." n.d. https://archive.unu.edu/p&g/kosovo full.htm.

The Syrian civil war remains a glaring example of the UNSC's shortcomings. Over a decade of conflict has resulted in significant humanitarian crises, with millions displaced and countless lives lost. Despite various resolutions, such as Resolution 2118 in 2013 to address the use of chemical weapons, the Council failed to adopt cohesive measures to end the violence. Russia's frequent use of its veto to protect the Assad regime exemplifies how national interests can override the collective responsibility to uphold international law.

The role of regional actors, including Turkey, Iran, and Saudi Arabia, further complicates the situation. Denmark and Slovenia have highlighted the need for more robust humanitarian responses, advocating for greater accountability through international mechanisms like the International Criminal Court (ICC). However, the lack of enforcement tools has rendered many of these initiatives ineffective.<sup>15</sup>

#### **The Ukraine Crisis**

The ongoing conflict in Ukraine, which escalated dramatically in 2022 with Russia's full-scale invasion, represents a critical test for the United Nations Security Council (UNSC) and its ability to uphold international peace and security. Resolution ES-11/1, adopted by the UN General Assembly in March 2022, strongly condemned Russia's actions and called for an immediate cessation of hostilities. This significant resolution demonstrated broad international opposition to the invasion, with 141 member states voting in favor. However, the UNSC's inability to adopt binding resolutions due to Russia's status as a permanent member with veto power highlights the limitations of the current UN system. This situation has exposed structural weaknesses in the organization, as the veto power can effectively paralyze collective action during times of crisis.

In response to this paralysis, several member states, including France and the United Kingdom, have advocated for the increased use of the General Assembly's Uniting for Peace mechanism, which allows the General Assembly to take up issues of international peace and security when the UNSC is unable to act. This approach, while a creative workaround, underscores the need for deeper reforms within the UN to ensure that powerful states cannot indefinitely block international action on critical issues. <sup>17</sup> Proposals for UNSC reform, including expanding its membership or limiting the use of the veto in cases of mass atrocities, have gained renewed attention in light of this conflict.

Beyond the UNSC, the conflict has also reignited debates about the role of regional alliances and non-UN mechanisms in enforcing international law and maintaining global order.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>13</sup> "Syria Facing Highest Levels of Humanitarian Need Since Start of 13-Year Crisis', Senior Official Tells Security Council | Meetings Coverage and Press Releases." 2024. June 25, 2024. https://press.un.org/en/2024/sc15744.doc.htm.

 <sup>14 &</sup>quot;In Meeting Following Russian Federation's Veto of Cross-Border Aid Text, General Assembly Speakers Highlight Humanitarian Consequences for Millions | Meetings Coverage and Press Releases." 2023. July 19, 2023. https://press.un.org/en/2023/ga12517.doc.htm.
 15 United Nations Security Council. Report of the Security Council: 1 August 2021–31 July 2022 (22nd Supplement to the Repertoire of the Practice of the Security Council). New York: United Nations, 2022. Accessed January 4, 2025. https://main.un.org/securitycouncil/sites/default/files/22nd supp part i advance.pdf

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>16</sup> Green, James A., Christian Henderson, and Tom Ruys. 2022. "Russia's Attack on Ukraine and the Jus Ad Bellum." *Journal on the Use of Force and International Law* 9 (1): 4–30. https://doi.org/10.1080/20531702.2022.2056803.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>17</sup> "With Violent Conflicts Increasing, Speakers Say Security Council Reforms Crucial to Ensure International Peace, Stability, as General Assembly Begins Debate | Meetings Coverage and Press Releases." 2023. November 16, 2023. https://press.un.org/en/2023/ga12562.doc.htm.

NATO's provision of military and logistical support to Ukraine, combined with the European Union's imposition of extensive sanctions on Russia, demonstrates alternative approaches to collective action.<sup>18</sup> These measures have been instrumental in pressuring Russia and supporting Ukraine's defense efforts, although they also raise questions about the effectiveness of these strategies in achieving a long-term resolution to the conflict.

These developments have significant implications for smaller states, such as Panama and Guyana, which rely heavily on multilateralism to safeguard their interests in the international system. The inability of the UNSC to act decisively in this case highlights the vulnerability of smaller nations that lack the resources and geopolitical influence to defend themselves independently. For these countries, a functioning multilateral system that prioritizes the rule of law and collective security is essential. The Ukraine crisis thus serves as a stark reminder of the importance of strengthening international institutions to ensure that they can respond effectively to aggression and uphold the principles of the UN Charter, particularly for the benefit of smaller, less powerful states.

As the conflict continues, it remains a pivotal moment for the international community to reassess global governance frameworks, the balance of power within the UN, and the mechanisms available to address and prevent future conflicts. Without meaningful reforms, the credibility and relevance of multilateral institutions could face further erosion, leaving the international order vulnerable to similar crises in the future.

## Role of Multilateral Diplomacy in UNSC Resolutions

The efficacy of the United Nations Security Council (UNSC) often hinges on its ability to navigate the complexities of multilateral diplomacy. As an institution entrusted with maintaining global peace and security, the UNSC must reconcile the interests and priorities of its diverse member states to reach a consensus. Its resolutions, while powerful, are only as effective as the cooperation and commitment they inspire among members. Although the five permanent members (P5) with veto power—China, France, Russia, the United Kingdom, and the United States—dominate the agenda-setting process, the contributions of non-permanent members, such as Greece, Slovenia, South Korea, and Denmark, often play a crucial role in fostering constructive negotiations. These smaller states work to align national interests with broader global priorities, ensuring that diverse perspectives are represented in the Council's decisions.

A notable example of multilateral diplomacy at work is the adoption of Resolution 2585 (2021), which extended cross-border humanitarian aid to Syria. This resolution highlighted the critical role of non-permanent members in brokering agreements that balance immediate humanitarian needs with the political sensitivities of major powers. Non-permanent members leveraged their diplomatic influence to mediate between competing interests, securing support from both the P5 and other Council members. The success of such resolutions underscores the importance of including voices from a wider range of geopolitical and economic contexts, as

<sup>18</sup> Nato, n.d. "Relations With Ukraine." NATO, https://www.nato.int/cps/en/natohg/topics 37750.htm.

<sup>19 &</sup>quot;Security Council Extends Use of Border Crossing for Humanitarian Aid Into Syria, Unanimously Adopting Resolution 2585 (2021) | Meetings Coverage and Press Releases." 2021. July 9, 2021. https://press.un.org/en/2021/sc14577.doc.htm.

these contributions often bridge gaps that the dominant powers cannot or will not address directly.

However, the pursuit of multilateral diplomacy within the UNSC is often fraught with challenges, particularly when national interests clash. The frequent use of veto power by Russia and China on resolutions concerning crises in Myanmar and Syria exemplifies how powerful states can stymie collective action, undermining the Council's capacity to respond decisively to global emergencies. In contrast, smaller states like South Korea and Denmark have consistently advocated for a rules-based international order, emphasizing transparency, inclusivity, and equity in the Council's decision-making processes. These states often champion reforms aimed at democratizing the UNSC, arguing that a more balanced distribution of influence would enhance its legitimacy and effectiveness. <sup>21</sup>

Strengthening multilateral diplomacy within the UNSC requires comprehensive reforms that empower smaller states to participate meaningfully in its deliberations, reducing the overconcentration of power among the P5. Possible reforms include revising the veto system, expanding the number of permanent and non-permanent members better to reflect the geopolitical realities of the 21st century, and increasing collaboration with regional organizations. By fostering a more equitable and inclusive decision-making framework, the UNSC could enhance its ability to address complex global challenges, from armed conflicts and humanitarian crises to climate change and transnational threats. Ultimately, the success of the UNSC depends on its capacity to adapt to evolving international dynamics while upholding its foundational mandate of ensuring peace and security for all.

## The Impact of Economic Sanctions as an Enforcement Tool

Economic sanctions are among the most frequently employed tools of the UNSC for enforcing international law. Resolutions such as 2321 (2016) against North Korea exemplify the Council's use of targeted sanctions to address violations of international norms, including nuclear proliferation.<sup>22</sup> These measures, often spearheaded by countries like the United States and France, aim to weaken regimes that threaten peace while minimizing harm to civilian populations. In practice, sanctions can be effective, as seen in South Africa during the apartheid era, where international economic pressure contributed to political reform.

Nevertheless, sanctions also face criticism for their unintended consequences. In countries like Somalia and Sierra Leone, sanctions have occasionally exacerbated humanitarian crises by limiting access to essential goods and services.<sup>23</sup> Algeria has emphasized the need for comprehensive impact assessments before implementing sanctions to avoid further destabilizing

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>20</sup> "China/Russia Veto a Victory for 'Impunity, Inaction and Injustice' - Global Centre for the Responsibility to Protect." 2023. Global Centre for the Responsibility to Protect. January 20, 2023. https://www.globalr2p.org/publications/china-russia-veto-syria/.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>21</sup> United Nations. Preventing Conflict, Transforming Justice, Securing the Peace: A Global Study on the Implementation of United Nations Security Council Resolution 1325. New York: United Nations, 2015. Accessed January 6, 2025.

 $https://www.un.org/peacebuilding/sites/www.un.org.peacebuilding/files/documents/globalstudywps\_en\_web.pdf.$ 

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>22</sup> "UN Security Council Resolutions on North Korea | Arms Control Association." n.d.

https://www.armscontrol.org/factsheets/un-security-council-resolutions-north-korea.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>23</sup> "We Must Go Above, Beyond Compliance, Fully Protect Civilians Against 'Harms They Are Suffering on Our Watch', Senior Humanitarian Official Tells Security Council | Meetings Coverage and Press Releases." 2024. May 21, 2024. https://press.un.org/en/2024/sc15702.doc.htm.

fragile states. The mixed results of sanctions highlight the importance of designing measures that are both targeted and accompanied by robust monitoring mechanisms to ensure compliance.

## **Strengthening International Justice Mechanisms**

The UNSC's relationship with international justice mechanisms, such as the International Criminal Court (ICC), plays a critical role in upholding international law. Resolutions like 1593 (2005), which referred the situation in Darfur to the ICC, illustrate how the Council can promote accountability for crimes against humanity.<sup>24</sup> France and the United Kingdom have been strong proponents of leveraging international courts to address war crimes and genocide. However, the reluctance of countries like China, Russia, and even the United States to fully endorse the ICC has limited its effectiveness.

Emerging powers such as Pakistan and South Korea have called for a more balanced approach to international justice, emphasizing that such mechanisms must respect state sovereignty while addressing egregious violations of human rights.<sup>25</sup> Furthermore, the UNSC's inconsistent use of referrals has drawn criticism, particularly in cases like Syria, where Russia and China vetoed proposed ICC investigations. Strengthening international justice requires the UNSC to adopt a consistent and principled approach, ensuring that political considerations do not undermine the pursuit of accountability.<sup>26</sup>

## Climate Security: An Emerging Challenge for the UNSC

The growing recognition of climate change as a security threat has spurred debates within the UNSC about its role in addressing climate-related risks. While traditional security threats like armed conflict and terrorism have dominated the Council's agenda, climate-induced crises, such as resource scarcity and forced migration, are increasingly being linked to instability. Countries like Denmark and Guyana have advocated for integrating climate security into the UNSC's mandate, emphasizing the need for preventive measures and sustainable development initiatives.<sup>27</sup>

Despite these calls, significant opposition remains. Russia and China have expressed reservations about framing climate change as a security issue, arguing that it falls outside the UNSC's purview and should be addressed by specialized agencies like the UN Framework Convention on Climate Change (UNFCCC).<sup>28</sup> To overcome such divisions, countries like France and South Korea have proposed hybrid approaches that combine development aid with security interventions, creating a comprehensive framework to address the multifaceted impacts of climate change.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>24</sup> "Darfur, Sudan." n.d. International Criminal Court. https://www.icc-cpi.int/darfur.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>25</sup> "Democratic People's Republic of Korea Increasingly Repressing Its Citizen's Human Rights, Freedoms, High Commissioner Warns Security Council | Meetings Coverage and Press Releases." 2023. August 17, 2023. https://press.un.org/en/2023/sc15387.doc.htm.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>26</sup> "Referral of Syria to International Criminal Court Fails as Negative Votes Prevent Security Council From Adopting Draft Resolution | Meetings Coverage and Press Releases." 2014. May 22, 2014. https://press.un.org/en/2014/sc11407.doc.htm.

<sup>27 &</sup>quot;Guyana to Advocate Recognition of Climate Change as Threat to Global Peace and Security at Summit of the Future Negotiations." n.d. Guyana. https://guyana.un.org/en/275535-guyana-advocate-recognition-climate-change-threat-global-peace-and-security-summit-future.
28 "Security Council Fails to Adopt Resolution Integrating Climate-Related Security Risk Into Conflict-Prevention Strategies | Meetings Coverage and Press Releases." 2021. December 13, 2021. https://press.un.org/en/2021/sc14732.doc.htm.

## The Role of Peacekeeping Operations in Enforcing Resolutions

UN peacekeeping missions serve as one of the most visible instruments of the UNSC's commitment to maintaining international peace. From Sierra Leone to Somalia, these operations have sought to stabilize conflict zones, protect civilians, and support post-conflict reconstruction. Resolutions like 2556 (2020), which extended the mandate of the United Nations Organization Stabilization Mission in the Democratic Republic of the Congo (MONUSCO), highlight the Council's reliance on peacekeeping forces to enforce its resolutions.

While peacekeeping missions have achieved notable successes, such as the restoration of stability in Liberia and the containment of violence in Côte d'Ivoire, they also face significant challenges. Limited resources, inadequate training, and allegations of misconduct have undermined their effectiveness.<sup>29</sup> Pakistan, one of the largest contributors to UN peacekeeping forces, has emphasized the need for increased funding and better oversight to address these shortcomings. Similarly, Algeria and Greece have called for stronger partnerships between peacekeeping missions and regional organizations to enhance their operational capabilities. Strengthening peacekeeping operations requires a holistic approach that prioritizes accountability, capacity-building, and the protection of vulnerable populations.

## Perspectives on Strengthening International Law Enforcement

The Need for Reform

One perspective argues that reforming the UNSC is essential for strengthening international law enforcement. Critics point to the overrepresentation of the permanent members and the underrepresentation of regions such as Africa and Latin America. Countries like South Korea and Algeria have called for expanding the Council's membership to reflect contemporary geopolitical realities. Moreover, the veto power has been criticized for enabling impunity and obstructing decisive action, with proposals advocating for its limitation or abolition.

## Enhancing Cooperation Through Regional Organizations

Another perspective emphasizes the importance of collaboration between the UNSC and regional organizations. For instance, Sierra Leone and Somalia have advocated for leveraging the capabilities of regional bodies like the African Union (AU) and the European Union (EU) to address conflicts. The AU's partnership with the UN in peacekeeping missions, such as the joint operation in Somalia under AMISOM, highlights the potential for enhanced cooperation to enforce international law.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>29</sup> "Mission Accomplished: 15 Years of Peacekeeping Success in Liberia." 2019. Africa Renewal. September 25, 2019. https://www.un.org/africarenewal/magazine/april-2018-july-2018/mission-accomplished-15-years-peacekeeping-success-liberia.

#### **Lessons from Past Resolutions**

#### Resolutions That Succeeded

Successful resolutions often share common characteristics, including clear objectives, broad support among member states, and effective implementation mechanisms. Resolution 940, which authorized the U.S.-led intervention in Haiti in 1994, exemplifies this.<sup>30</sup> The resolution's clarity in addressing the restoration of democracy and the coordinated efforts of member states ensured its success. Similarly, Resolution 2272 (2016), aimed at combating sexual exploitation and abuse in peacekeeping operations, received widespread support for its focus on accountability.<sup>31</sup>

#### Resolutions That Failed

In contrast, resolutions with ambiguous language or insufficient enforcement mechanisms tend to fail. Resolution 688, adopted in 1991 to address the plight of Kurds in Iraq, lacked provisions for enforcement, rendering it ineffective in preventing further atrocities.<sup>32</sup> Similarly, Resolution 1973, which authorized a no-fly zone over Libya in 2011, faced criticism for its broad interpretation and the ensuing instability in the region. These failures highlight the need for more precise language and stronger monitoring frameworks.<sup>33</sup>

#### **Recommendations for the Future**

To strengthen the enforcement of international law and improve cooperation, the United Nations Security Council (UNSC) must adopt a multifaceted approach. Reforming the UNSC's structure is a critical step, as expanding its membership to include countries like India, Brazil, and South Africa could enhance its legitimacy and inclusivity. Additionally, introducing measures to curtail the misuse of veto power would promote greater accountability and ensure that decisions reflect the broader interests of the international community.

Equally important is strengthening regional partnerships and improving accountability mechanisms. Enhanced collaboration with regional organizations and support for capacity-building initiatives can improve the enforcement of resolutions. Establishing independent monitoring bodies to evaluate the implementation of resolutions could deter non-compliance and ensure transparency. Moreover, promoting consensus-building by fostering dialogue among member states and prioritizing preventive diplomacy can mitigate geopolitical rivalries, paving the way for more effective international cooperation.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>30</sup> UN. Security Council (49th year: 1994). 1994. "Resolution 940 (1994) /: Adopted by the Security Council at Its 3413th Meeting, on 31 July 1994." United Nations Digital Library System. July 31, 1994. https://digitallibrary.un.org/record/191651?ln=en&v=pdf.

 <sup>31 &</sup>quot;Addressing Sexual Exploitation, Abuse Cases Involving Peacekeepers Requires Swift Accountability, Decisive Action, Speakers Tell General Assembly | Meetings Coverage and Press Releases." 2016. September 7, 2016. https://press.un.org/en/2016/ga11810.doc.htm.
 32 Susana SáCouto and Katherine Cleary, "The Importance of Effective Investigation of Sexual Violence and Other Gender-Based Crimes at the

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>32</sup> Susana SáCouto and Katherine Cleary, "The Importance of Effective Investigation of Sexual Violence and Other Gender-Based Crimes at the International Criminal Court," *American University International Law Review* 17, no. 1 (2009): 339–376, accessed January 10, 2025, https://digitalcommons.wcl.american.edu/cgi/viewcontent.cgi?referer=&https://digitalcommons.wcl.american.edu/cgi/viewcontent.cgi?referer=&https://digitalcommons.wcl.american.edu/cgi/viewcontent.cgi?referer=&https://digitalcommons.wcl.american.edu/cgi/viewcontent.cgi?referer=&https://digitalcommons.wcl.american.edu/cgi/viewcontent.cgi?referer=&https://digitalcommons.wcl.american.edu/cgi/viewcontent.cgi?referer=&https://digitalcommons.wcl.american.edu/cgi/viewcontent.cgi?referer=&https://digitalcommons.wcl.american.edu/cgi/viewcontent.cgi?referer=&https://digitalcommons.wcl.american.edu/cgi/viewcontent.cgi?referer=&https://digitalcommons.wcl.american.edu/cgi/viewcontent.cgi?referer=&https://digitalcommons.wcl.american.edu/cgi/viewcontent.cgi?referer=&https://digitalcommons.wcl.american.edu/cgi/viewcontent.cgi?referer=&https://digitalcommons.wcl.american.edu/cgi/viewcontent.cgi?referer=&https://digitalcommons.wcl.american.edu/cgi/viewcontent.cgi?referer=&https://digitalcommons.wcl.american.edu/cgi/viewcontent.cgi?referer=&https://digitalcommons.wcl.american.edu/cgi/viewcontent.cgi?referer=&https://digitalcommons.wcl.american.edu/cgi/viewcontent.cgi?referer=&https://digitalcommons.wcl.american.edu/cgi/viewcontent.cgi?referer=&https://digitalcommons.wcl.american.edu/cgi/viewcontent.cgi?referer=&https://digitalcommons.wcl.american.edu/cgi/viewcontent.cgi?referer=&https://digitalcommons.wcl.american.edu/cgi/viewcontent.cgi?referer=&https://digitalcommons.wcl.american.edu/cgi/viewcontent.cgi?referer=&https://digitalcommons.wcl.american.edu/cgi/viewcontent.cgi?referer=&https://digitalcommons.wcl.american.edu/cgi/viewcontent.cgi?referer=&https://digitalcommons.cgi/viewcontent.cgi/viewcontent.cgi/viewcontent.cgi/viewcontent.cgi/viewcontent.cgi/viewconten

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>33</sup> "Security Council Approves 'No-Fly Zone' Over Libya, Authorizing 'All Necessary Measures' to Protect Civilians, by Vote of 10 in Favour With 5 Abstentions | Meetings Coverage and Press Releases." 2011. March 17, 2011. https://press.un.org/en/2011/sc10200.doc.htm.

#### **Conclusion: Towards a More Effective UNSC**

The United Nations Security Council's evolution since its inception in 1945 reveals both the remarkable potential and persistent challenges in enforcing international law on a global scale. From successful interventions in Kosovo and Kuwait to the paralysis witnessed in Syria and Ukraine, the UNSC's track record demonstrates how the interplay of geopolitical interests, institutional design, and emerging global threats shapes its effectiveness. The Council's ability to implement sanctions, authorize peacekeeping missions, and foster diplomatic solutions has proven valuable in numerous contexts, yet these tools remain constrained by the veto power of permanent members and the complex dynamics of multilateral cooperation.

Looking ahead, the UNSC must undergo significant reforms to meet the challenges of an increasingly multipolar world. This includes expanding its membership to better reflect contemporary global power dynamics, strengthening partnerships with regional organizations, and developing more sophisticated mechanisms for addressing non-traditional security threats such as climate change and cyber warfare. The success of these reforms will depend on the international community's willingness to prioritize collective security over narrow national interests and to embrace more inclusive approaches to global governance. As the world faces mounting challenges to international peace and security, the UNSC's ability to adapt and evolve will be crucial in determining its continued relevance and effectiveness in upholding international law.

## **Guiding Questions For Position Papers**

- 1. How has your country historically engaged with UNSC resolutions, and what specific national interests shape your country's position on UNSC reform?
- 2. What is your country's stance on the use of economic sanctions as an enforcement tool, and how has this been influenced by past experiences with sanctions?
- 3. How does your country view the balance between state sovereignty and international intervention in cases of humanitarian crises or violations of international law?
- 4. What role does your country believe regional organizations should play in supporting UNSC objectives, and how can these partnerships be strengthened?
- 5. What specific reforms to the UNSC's structure and procedures does your country advocate for, and how would these changes improve the Council's effectiveness?

## **Guiding Questions For Debate**

- 1. To what extent should the veto power of permanent members be limited in cases involving mass atrocities or crimes against humanity?
- 2. How can the UNSC better address emerging security threats such as climate change and cyber warfare while maintaining its core mandate?
- 3. What mechanisms should be implemented to ensure more equitable representation and participation of smaller states in UNSC decision-making processes?

- 4. How can the UNSC improve the effectiveness of its peacekeeping operations while addressing concerns about accountability and resource allocation?
- 5. What role should the International Criminal Court play in supporting UNSC objectives, and how can cooperation between these institutions be enhanced?

#### A Note From The Director of Academics

As you prepare for this year's United Nations Security Council session, we want to emphasize the complexity and significance of the topic before you. The challenge of strengthening international law enforcement through the UNSC is not merely a technical discussion of procedures and mechanisms – it represents one of the most contentious areas of international relations, where regional interests, historical grievances, and competing visions of global order intersect.

As you discuss ways to enhance the UNSC's effectiveness in enforcing international law, you'll find yourselves addressing fundamental questions about equity in global governance, the balance between development and security, and the role of multilateral institutions in fostering sustainable peace. Whether debating the reform of compliance mechanisms, exploring new approaches to emerging threats, or considering the role of international tribunals, each aspect of this topic connects to the broader challenge of creating a more collaborative and equitable international system.

As the premier body tasked with maintaining international peace and security, the UNSC will examine how to strengthen the enforcement of international law amid increasing geopolitical tensions and complex global crises. Delegates will explore ways to improve compliance mechanisms, adapt the Council's response to emerging threats, and foster better cooperation among member states. Special attention will be given to pressing issues such as violations of sovereignty, the role of international tribunals, and mechanisms to address non-compliance by state and non-state actors. As part of the Joint Crisis Special Committee, UNSC delegates must also adapt to unfolding scenarios that demand decisive and unified action.

We encourage you to be creative and bold in your approach to this topic, while remaining firmly within your country's policy positions and the committee's mandate. Remember that this topic is meant to be up to a delegation's interpretation as long as the angle taken is within the purview of the committee and aligns with national policy. The diversity of perspectives and solutions you bring will enrich our discussions and lead to more comprehensive and nuanced outcomes.

We look forward to seeing you in committee and witnessing the dynamic debates and innovative solutions you will bring to these crucial challenges.

Best regards, Director of Academics